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Chairperson, 

I have the honour to deliver this statement on behalf of the African 

Group.  

The African Group would like to thank the Secretary-General for his 

reports on the Administration of Justice at the United Nations contained in 

documents A/79/121 , A/79/127 and A/79/156. 

Chairperson, 

The African Group attaches great importance to an independent, 

impartial, transparent, and professionalized administration of the justice 

system within the United Nations and is convinced that the latter will 

contribute to a responsible management of administrative disputes of United 

Nations personnel, in a functional and effective manner.  

We support efforts to strengthen the United Nations’ internal system of 

justice to ensure that work-related disputes receive the fullest attention of 

management and are resolved in a fair, timely and cost-effective manner.  

The African Group wishes to highlight that informal conflict resolution 

is an equally crucial component of the system of administration of justice 

within the United Nations as it reduces resorts to unnecessary litigation and 

is cost effective. Thus, we encourage continued recourse to the informal 

resolution of work-related disputes. In this context, we are pleased to note 

that increased use of mediation by the Office, in appropriate cases, has 

contributed to successfully resolving issues without having resort to 

litigation.  

The Group commends the United Nations Justice System for persisting 
despite the immense challenges posed by the liquidity crisis. The United 
Nations Justice System continued to function using flexible work 
arrangements in order to ensure business continuity, cognizant of the added 
value of in-person presence. 

We take note of the recommendation of the Internal Justice Council to 

appoint the Presidents of the Tribunals for seven-year terms and note the 

diverse views of the Dispute Tribunal, the Appeals Tribunal and the 

Secretariat.  

The group is also pleased to see a decrease in the backlog of pending 

cases by the United Nations Dispute Tribunal.  



The Group notes the recommendation in the Internal Justice Council 

report that the General Assembly considers establishing an independent 

Mediation Office, distinct from the Office of the United Nations Ombudsman 

and Mediation Services, equipped with a panel of on-call experts. By focusing 

exclusively on mediation, this independent office would efficiently manage 

and resolve conflicts, ensuring impartiality and promoting the best interests 

of both staff and the Organization. 

Chairperson, 

The Group notes with concern that field personnel continue to carry the 

highest number of caseloads, as they face both hardship and stress related 


